
Council Minutes: 
22 January 2021 (via Teams) 

PRESENT:  Professor Ella Ritchie (Deputy Pro-Chancellor in the Chair); Professor Andy 
Schofield (Vice-Chancellor); Mr David Barron (lay member); Professor Steve Bradley (Deputy 
Vice-Chancellor); Ms Hanah Burgess (lay member); Mr Anthony Carey (lay member); 
Professor Sir Ian Diamond (lay member); Mrs Bobby Georghiou (lay member); Professor 
Simon Guy (Senate representative); Mr Ian Johnson (lay member); Professor Kevin Jones 
(Senate representative); Ms Bethan Morgan (student representative); Ms Alison Mullan 
(Senate representative); Baroness Neville-Jones (Deputy Pro-Chancellor); Lord Price (lay 
member); Ms Marcia Reid Fotheringham (lay member); Mr Oliver Robinson (Students’ 
Union President); His Hon. Phillip Sycamore (lay member); Mrs Valerie Young (lay member). 

IN ATTENDANCE:  Mr Paul Boustead (Director of Human Resources and Organisational 
Development) (for items 9-11); Ms Claire Geddes (Committee Secretary); Professor Louise 
Heathwaite (Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Research and Enterprise)) (for item 17); Mr Simon 
Jennings (Director of Strategic Planning and Governance); Ms Nicola Owen (Deputy Chief 
Executive (Operations)); Mrs Sarah Randall-Paley (Director of Finance); Mr Nick Fragel 
(Director of Philanthropy, Alumni and Supporter Engagement) (for item 16). 

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Pro-Chancellor, Rt Hon Alistair Burt 

INTRODUCTION 

1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES 

1.1 Council noted apologies for absence. 

1.2 The Chair updated Council on the good recovery of the Pro-Chancellor from his 
operation and shared a message to Council from him. 

1.3 Council offered its congratulations to His Hon. Phillip Sycamore, who had been 
awarded a CBE in the Queen’s New Year’s Honours List. 

1.4 Council offered its thanks and congratulations to Ms Bee Morgan, who would be 
stepping down from Council after 5 February 2021 to take up an internship in the 
Civil Service.  It was confirmed that Mr Atree Ghosh would be the new student 
Council representative appointed by the Students’ Union until the end on 26 June 
2021. 

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

2.1 No declarations of interest were made. 





(vii) the staff response to the Voluntary Severance Scheme and the potential 
recurrent and in-year costs savings where offers were being made; 

(viii) that UA92 had received confirmation of its own independent registration 
status with the Office for Students; 

(ix) the review being undertaken by the Office for Students of the National 
Student Survey (NSS); 

(x) the continued unwillingness of UPP to contribute to costs relating to student 
accommodation goodwill payments and negotiations with the company to 
date; and 

(xi) his intentions to externally advertise the role of Pro-Vice-Chancellor 
(Education) though internal candidates would be welcomed.  In addition, due 
to the scale and importance of both the Education and Equality, Diversity and 
Inclusion portfolios, the EDI portfolio (which the Deputy Vice-Chancellor had 
been covering) would be retained within the Deputy Vice-Chancellor’s 
portfolio. 

ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 

6. PRESIDENT, LANCASTER UNIVERSITY STUDENTS’ UNION:  REPORT PAPER C 

6.1 The President of the Students’ Union reported on the following: 

(i) proposed key changes to the Students’ Union’s Articles which he anticipated 
would be considered for approval by Council at its March meeting and the 
positive impact he expected this to have on the Students’ Union’s NSS score; 

(ii) the Students’ Union’s support for those students participating in the rent 
strike and pre-emptive measures taken by the Students’ Union in providing 
one week’s rent rebate to its own tenants; 

(iii) his full support for the Vice-Chancellor in negotiations with UPP; 
(iv) Union officers’ concerns regarding student mental health provision, and 

interest in an out-of-hours mental health service; and 
(v) the continuing challenges being faced by the Students’ Union in the face of 

the pandemic, including work being undertaken to try and ensure that Union 
elections were contested with a diverse set of candidates. 

6.2 The Deputy Chief Executive (Operations) was invited to respond regarding student 
mental health provision, and she drew Council’s attention to adaptation of services 
during the pandemic and ongoing consideration of how the services could better 
meet students’ needs, routes to ensure increased numbers of students with severe 
needs could rapidly access NHS specialist support, favourable waiting times for less 
severe therapeutic services as compared to the NHS and the ongoing dialogue with 
the NHS about the interface with and support for the University’s students with the 
most severe health needs.  Ms Owen went on to confirm that a paper on student 
mental health and wellbeing provision would come through to Council in due course. 

6.3 The Chair thanked the President for his report and noted the President’s concern 
that his reports be of use to the Council.  Council noted the value of the student 
representatives’ contributions to its discussions. 





12.2 Council noted the oral report. 

13. FINANCIAL FORECAST INFORMATION FOR 2021 FINANCIAL AND PAPER F 
STUDENT 




